
 

 

Dear Claire Masteller, 

 

Thank you very much for your suggestion.  

The last paragraph of the part “Discussion-Conclusion” is now, as you suggest, the second 
paragraph of this part. The paper ends now in a more positive way. 

You will find here a new version of our paper. We include also, as requested, a version that 
shows the changes we made. 

Hoping that this new version is suitable for publication, best regards, 

 

Pascal Allemand for the Authors 

 


